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COBURG CITY COUNCIL 
ACTION ITEM  
 

 
 

 

Meeting Date Staff Contact Phone Email 

February 13th, 2023 Megan Winner 541.682.7862 megan.winner@ci.coburg.or.us 

 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
Consider accepting the donation of an original art mural from Coburg Main Street to be installed 

on the south wall of the Norma Pfieffer Park restroom. 

      

Suggested Motion  

I move to accept the donation of the original art mural from Coburg Main Street to be 

installed on the south wall of the Norma Pfieffer Park restroom building.  

 

 

BACKGROUND 

The Coburg Main Street Art Committee has requested to install an original art mural on the south 

wall of the restroom in Norma Pfieffer Park.  

 

In Fall 2023, Council approved the Original Art Mural Policy Resolution 2023-13 which sets the 

process for original art mural applications to be processed as a Type I land use application.  For 

public art proposed to be placed on public property (parks, right-of-way, etc), applications must 

also follow the existing policy for the Acceptance of Donations to be Placed in Public Space and 

Public Open Space. The mural meets the Original Art Mural Policy approval criteria for the Type 

I procedure as detailed in Attachment 1, Planning Staff Report and Findings. Additionally, the 

application has been reviewed by the Park|Tree Committee for their recommendation consistent 

with the Acceoptance of Donations to be Placed in Public Space and Public Open Space Policy.  

To complete the application process, the mural donation now must be accepted by Council. 

 

By accepting the donation, the City will take ownership of the mural. 

 

RECOMMENDATION AND ALTERNATIVES  

1. Accept the donation 

2. Accept the donation with conditions consistent with the Acceptance of Donations Policy 

criteria. 

3. Do not accept the donation 

 

BUDGET / FINANCIAL IMPACT 
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The City will own the mural if the donation is accepted and therefore responsible for its 

maintenance similar to other buildings and park features (benches, playground equipment, signs, 

etc) 

  

PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT 
The mural application was presented to the Park | Tree Committee at the January 23rd, 2023 

meeting. The Park | Tree Committee unanimously voted to recommend that City Council accept 

the donation of the mural for the Norma Pfieffer Park restroom. 

 

 

NEXT STEPS  
Staff will inform applicants of the decision made. If accepted, staff will coordinate with 

applicants on next steps and anticipate installation in late spring.  

 

ATTACHMENTS 

1. Planning Staff Report & Findings on subject mural application 

2. Original art mural application and materials 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


